An Erving Elementary School Weekly Parent Newsletter

Prepared by Patricia Nauman

May 26, 2017

EAGLE EXPRESS

Phone: 413 423-3326

Internet — hitp://www.erving.com

/UNE

Monday, June 5
Grade 2 Field Trip

Tuesday, June 6
Grade 3 Field Trip
Grade 5 Field Trip
Grade 6 Field Trip

Wednesday, June 7
“Savings Makes Cents”

Thursday, June 8
Preschool Coffee Hour 5:30pm-6:30pm

Monday, June 12
Field Day

Wednesday, June 14
Spring Concert & Instrument Show 10am-11:30am
New Preschoolers Meet & Greet 2pm-3pm

Friday, June 16
States Fair— Gr. 4

Kindergarten Field Trip

Monday, June 19
All School Sing & Assembly 9:30am

Tuesday, June 20
Last day for preschool 3-year olds

Wednesday, June 21
Last day for preschool 4-year olds
Grade 6 - Graduation

Thursday, June 22
Last day for grades K-6 11:30am dismissal

Important Information

The Town of Erving has begun milling
Northfield Road. Please prepare and expect
delays. Keep in mind this could possibly
impact bus pick-up and drop-off times.

Reminder from the Cafeteria

Cafeteria bills have been sent home. Please check
your child’s backpack and submit payment by June 2",

Please note that milk is $.40 when purchased with a
home lunch. If your child is eating school lunch, the
milk is included with the meal.

Kindergarten Registration

If you know of an Erving resident that has a child
who will be 5 years old by September 1, 2017, they
are eligible to attend kindergarten at EES. If the
child is not currently enrolled in the EES preschool,
please have the family stop by the school and pick
up a registration packet.

All current preschool children who will be moving
on to kindergarten need only give the school an
updated health and immunization form to be
registered.

If your child will not be attending EES in the fall,
please call the school at (413) 423-3326 so we can
take them off our enroliment list.

Students Not Returning to EES

If your child is not returning to EES for the 2017-2018
school year. Please notify the office no later than
Monday, June 12, as we will need to make
arrangements for the transfer of student records. If you
have any questions, please call the office at:

413 423-3326.




From the Principal’s Desk

Dear Families and Friends of Erving Elementary School,

Although the weather forecast for the next 10 days seems to be on the wet side, our hope is that
the sun will be shining down on us during the final 2 weeks of school. The arrival of warmer
weather can from time to time make it extremely difficult for all of us to attend to our work,
especially if we are dressed in clothing that feels uncomfortable and restrictive. As far as our
school environment goes, | would like to thank you for your understanding of our dress code,
which ask students to dress appropriately, while at the same time allow for a certain level of
comfort. For the most part, our students appear to have their clothing spot-on. Footwear is an
area that still causes a safety concern. During recess, the majority of our students choose to
move around quickly, play sports, run, and climb the structure. A few students choose to sit on
the grass in the shade, play in the sand pit, or just wander the fields chatting. We have
discussed appropriate footwear for recess, and will guide our students according to their choice
of activity. Flip-flops are appropriate for more leisurely activities, while sneakers, and strappy
sandals are geared to keep students safe while moving quickly.

While on the topic of safety, | would like to recognize people within our community whose job itis
to keep us safe. These ‘community helpers’ take care of each and every one of us, and we
should take the time to thank them.

We have a wonderful school nurse, Gail Dubreuil. Gail attends to our daily bumps, scrapes, sore
heads, and a myriad of medical complaints, some of which come from our staff ©. She is always
there to comfort us, and offer a bed to rest on (not our staff ©!). Gail gets to deal with those
awkward moments that tend to make some of us squeamish. At the end of the day | am sure her
role of comfort giver does not stop at school. Thank you Gail for sharing your wealth of medical
expertise, and for taking care of all of us.

| am sharing an extract from a speech by former President Obama'’s.

“Our Nation's police officers are mentors in our schools, familiar faces on the corner, and pillars of
our communities. They keep our borders secure and our roads safe, and in times of crisis, they rush
toward tragedy. They are hardworking mothers, fathers, daughters, and sons who have dedicated their
lives to public service, working every day to build a brighter future for their families and their Nation. Their
selfless commitment and daily sacrifice represent what is possible for every city, town, and reservation in
America, and our country has an enormous opportunity to lift up the very best law enforcement personnel
as examples - not just to other officers, but to all who aspire to lives of good citizenship.”

On behalf of our students and staff, | would like to express our sincere appreciation to Chief
Christopher Blair and all officers in the Erving Police Force. You are powerful role models for our
students who aspire to be community helpers every day. We recognize these students during
our All-School-Sing. A recent recipient of our community service award was Audrianna (Cr. 4).

Please be safe as you venture outside. It is amazing how the sun sees us,
and how the UV rays can damage our sensitive skin. Put plenty of sunscreen on. uilih "
©




Hello from Africa!

0la Dumela mma Dumela rra Faso Bonjour
M'bole Jambo Lumela Salama M'bola tsara
Moni I'nice Aw'walikum Hallo Sannu

Bawo Muraho Sawubona Molo Teanastéllén

Students in 6t grade chose African countries to research and report on.

Lexy, Hailey, and Kimberlyn show their posters.




Festival For the Fight

2017 Relay For Life Fundraiser
Sunday, May 28th
11am - 3pm
Veterans Field, Moore Street, Erving, Ma

KO Demonstration
smr’r'\ng at Nlaml

Carnival Gamesl Roffles
and morel

For more information, please contact Courtney
at 413-512-1716 or Betsy at 413-834-4775
*Not a School Sponsored Event*
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